From: PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk [mailto:PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk] 
Sent: 06 October 2014 00:45
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 14/00204/DISC

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 12:45 AM on 06 Oct 2014 from Dr Damian Tambini.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Oxford To Bicester Rail Link Buckingham Road Bicester 

	Proposal:
	Partal Discharge of Condition 19 (item2) Detailed scheme of assessment (noise) for section E of 10/00023/TWA. 

	Case Officer:
	Linda Griffiths 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Dr Damian Tambini

	Email:
	

	Address:
	Lower Farm Cottage Lower Street, Islip, Oxfordshire OX5 2SG


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	General Public

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	I am very concerned very concerned that Chiltern’s proposed noise and vibration mitigation strategy for the railway improvement works at Islip does not include any noise mitigation for Dr South's School. I am the parent of a child at the school. I understand that Oxford County Council have reached the view that the existing engineers report is not sufficient evidence to proceed with these works, and I think that Cherwell should reach a similar view, and also commission further research. Without such research Cherwell would leave themselves open to the criticism that they based their decision on insufficient evidence. I would urge Cherwell to consider this evidence, and in particular the fact that it suggests that vibration and noise could be much more than suggested by Chiltern. I think Cherwell should follow the example of Oxford County Council and commission a further report into the potential for unacceptable levels of noise and in particular the impact on Dr South's School. If, as the independent report suggests, the railway does result in higher levels of noise than that predicted by the railway's engineers, the impact on the school will be devastating. The result would quickly be falling attainment leading to falling school enrolment, and the school would become unsustainable. Given clear evidence that raises doubts about whether noise mitigation is sufficient, and the potential for hugely costly and disrupting human and financial consequences, the case for investigating this further before proceeding is overwhelming.


